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100th in FNP! 

Left: Thanks to Ron Williams, Sue Vona and 
Richard Cutting for their efforts in assisting 
Camp Jamie coordinator (and fellow club 
member Kaili Van Waveren (not shown)) 
prepare for an upcoming Camp Jamie week-
end. They loaded  25 backpacks (books, 
pads, pens, flashlights, ponchos, etc.) for 
campers and big buddies and 6 for advi-
sors.  Also prepped some arts and crafts kits 
for creative projects. 

Camp Jamie is a special opportunity for 

grieving children, adolescents and teens to come together to talk about their feelings 

related to the death of someone special, and learn coping skills for dealing with those 

feelings. Camp Jamie is held three times per year. 

https://www.frederickkiwanis.org
mailto:info@frederickkiwanis.org
mailto:dave@maloney.com
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KIWANIS CLUB OF FREDERICK MD 
MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

June 14, 2022 

MEMBERS ATTENDING 

OFFICERS: 
Sue Vona 
Richard Cutting 
Bob Failor 
Lauri Cutting 
Allen Byrne 
 
ELECTED BOARD 
Colette Baker 
Carlos Graveran 
Ray Ediger 
Roy Taylor 
Ron Williams 
 

OTHERS PRESENT:  4     

CALL TO ORDER 

President Vona, called the meeting to order at 11:35 a.m.  

President Vona noted that we had Tom & Sue 
Pelra ,fellow Kiwanians, from Santa Fe joining us for our 
meeting today. Tom shared that they like to stop by vari-
ous Kiwanis meetings to see how they operate. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT  

President Vona asked if the Board had a chance to review 
the minutes of May 10, 2022 and the Annual Meeting of 
May 24, 2002.  She asked if there were any  corrections, 
additions or omissions.   No corrections came forth and 
the following motion was made:   

Motion by Bob F., seconded by Allen B. to approve the 
Secretary’s Minutes of May 10th and May 24th as pre-
sented. 

Motion carried 

TREASURER’S REPORT  

Bob F. reviewed with the Board of Directors the Treasur-
er’s Report for May 2022. 

Administrative Fund Report for May 2022  

Cash received for the month was as follows:    $21.00 for 
our 50/50 Jackpot Drawing (temporary), $21.00 from our 
50/50 Club drawing and $29.00 from our Happy/
Unhappy Jar.  

The following expenditures for the month were $160.00 
(centennial),  $120.00 for our Storage Rental, $1,212.16 
(centennial celebration).  

Service Fund Report for May 2022 

Income: $1,150.00 from Donations (Centennial Program 
Ads). 

Expenditures:  $1,597.09 was expended for our Middle 
School Appreciation Banquet and $20.08 [credit card 
machine for use of the internet at the mall] for Gift 
Wrapping Funding for FY22. 

Motion by Richard C. seconded by Carlos G. to accept 
the May 2022 Treasurers Report as submitted. 

Motion carried 

COMMUNITY FOUNDATION UPDATE 

Colette B. reported HOBY Seminar took place last week-
end.  Colette worked with the Foundation to obtain reg-
istration fees of $225.00 each of the (4) four Frederick 
County students attending.  She noted that we will have 
to increase the amount budgeted for next year as we 
now have 5 Clubs that we support. 

The Board thanked Colette for her help in getting the 
registrations done and for her report. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Storage Locker Update 

Lauri C. reported that she had contacted KI and was in-
formed that KI insurance does not cover our storage 
locker.  After Board discussion, it was left that Richard C. 
would do some further research on storage locker costs 
& insurance. 

Thank you note 

President Vona read a Thank You note from the Walk-
ersville Club. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Possible New Builders Club 

Christine Payne of the West Frederick Middle School 
would like to start up a Builders Club.  Lauri C. put her in 
touch with Aaron V. and Angie M. for advice about how 
to go about the process.  Angie M. shared that we 
should discuss financial sponsorship for the charter fee 
and subsequent annual fee. 

The Board shared that they would like to meet Ms. 
Payne and to share with the Club her plans for the Build-
ers Club.  Our financial sponsorship would be decided 
after the meeting with Ms. Payne. 
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Upcoming Birthdays! 
Richard Reba 7/1 rreba@comcast.net 

Ashley VanCleef 7/28 ashley@lawforparents.com 

Ron Pearcey 8/3 ronald515@aol.com 

Director Replacement [Ron W.] 

Ron W. will need to be replaced on 10/1/22 since he was 
elected President Elect effective 10/1/22.  The replace-
ment will need to fulfill the 1-year time remaining of Ron’s 
Director appointment.  The Board had discussion. 

Appointment (Allen B.) 

President Vona appointed Allen B. to fill the remaining 
term of Ron W. effective 10/1/22 through 9/30/23. 

Induction Date (Drexel R. and Leslie W.) 

Dates were discussed with Lt. Gov. Bob Force.  Lauri C. will 
contact the inductees for a Tuesday that is good for them 
and get back to Lt. Gov. Force. 

Baseball Update 

Roz N. reported that she was able to obtain the Mayor’s 
box for a baseball game for Kiwanis on Saturday, July 2nd.  
Roz has 14 tickets first come first serve.  Interested per-
sons are asked to contact Roz N.   

Kiwanis Picnic Update 

It was shared that our suggested place at our last meeting 
is not available.  The Board then decided to return to Pine 
Cliff.  Bob F. will obtain the registration and license needed 
for our picnic.  The picnic will take place August 2nd 5-7:30 
p.m.   

In the Streets 

Allen B. shared that In the Streets will take place Septem-
ber 10th and that with the President’s approval, applied for 
a space. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

The Board of Directors meeting was unanimously ad-
journed at 12:15 p.m.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Lauri Cutting 

Kiwanis Club of Frederick 

Secretary 

New Online 

Club Events Calendar 

See page 10 

Click here to read the latest  
edition of  

The Capital Kiwanian? 

https://issuu.com/capitalkiwanis/docs/capital_kiwanian_june22
https://issuu.com/capitalkiwanis/docs/capital_kiwanian_june22
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Members George and Carlos in FNP! 

Hello Friends of Sleep in Heavenly Peace Frederick County MD, 
 
First, we'd like to thank the clergy and parishioners of Saint Ignatius of Loyola Catholic Church in Ijamsville for sponsoring this 
20 Bed Build event.   
Preparation activities are scheduled on preceding weekdays (Lumber pickup = Monday July 11 and Lumber Pre-cut = Tuesday July 
12) for those who are available. On Wednesday, July 13th, from 4:30 - 8:30 PM, our Frederick County Chapter will be building beds 
at 2553 Buckeystown Pike, Adamstown, Maryland 21710.   

(Continued on page 5) 

Bed Build Coming up July 11-13 
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Member Monthly Volunteer Hours: May 2022 

by Colette Baker 

Here are volunteer hours for the month of May 2022. Be sure to report your monthly hours 
on the first of each month for the preceding month. Go here to do so:  
http://davidmaloney.com/machform/view.php?id=29 

Religious Coalition Food Distribution   1 member           14 hours 

Middle School Student Award Dinner  5 members         22 hours            16 youth 

CTC Student Bee Mentor    1 member            8 hours 

Bed Build                                                    2 members        7.5 hours             40 youth 

4-H Club Public Speaking                        1 member            5 hours 

Community Action Agency Food Bank 1 member            2 hours               100 youth 

Camp Shoresh Bingo                            1 member            4 hours                300 youth 

We welcome any and all helping hands age 8 and up.  Bring your gloves. Masks, sight and hearing protection will be provided. 
If you would like to see a short video of the overall SHP process from lumber on a trailer, to pre-cut day, to build day, to delivery 
day and smiling kids in their new beds. Click here:   https://drive.google.com/file/d/1T-9uCgPcfkeESzrNf27US1hstu9x2rxA/edit 
 
Like previous builds, we will use the online volunteer and task scheduling tool: "SignUpGenius”.  This tool allows volunteers to pick 
dates, times, and activities that best suit their schedules/talents, and still help Frederick County kids get a good night’s sleep.   
 
- Click here to start your signup: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904084DA5A828A1FF2-stignatius 
- Review the date/tasks and put a check in the “Sign Up” box for things you can help with. 
- When you have checked all your events, go to the bottom of the screen and click on “Submit and Sign up”. 
 
Add your First and Last name, and your email address and click “Sign Up Now”.   Also, if you would let us know if you are with a 
school, church or organization, it will help us better understand Who's Who.  You’ll receive a confirmation email with the schedule 
of events you have signed up for. 
 
Before Arriving, We do need everyone to complete an ONLINE volunteer indemnification and photo release form. 
You can find the form online:  https://shpbeds.allegiancetech.com/cgi-bin/qwebcorporate.dll?idx=X58KFQ   
    
Again, Thanks for your Help and Support of our goal:  “No Child Sleeps on the Floor in Our Town” 
PS:  Please reply to this message if you no longer wish to receive these announcements. 

-- 

Thanks...  

Karl Rathvon 
Community Liaison 
Sleep in Heavenly Peace 
MD-Frederick County Chapter 
770-714-0303 

karl.rathvon@shpbeds.org 

https://www.facebook.com/SHPFrederickCo/   

https://www.shpbeds.org/chapter/md-frederick-co 

(Continued from page 4) 

http://davidmaloney.com/machform/view.php?id=29
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1T-9uCgPcfkeESzrNf27US1hstu9x2rxA/edit
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904084DA5A828A1FF2-stignatius
https://shpbeds.allegiancetech.com/cgi-bin/qwebcorporate.dll?idx=X58KFQ
mailto:karl.rathvon@shpbeds.org
https://www.facebook.com/SHPFrederickCo/
https://www.shpbeds.org/chapter/md-frederick-co
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Combat Veterans Motorcycle Association 
Submitted by Richard cutting 

Combat Veterans Motorcycle 

Association hold Ground Zero flag 

and marble cross from World Trade 

Center debris during recent Run for 

The Fallen event in New York.  

Richard Cutting during a 
break in the ceremonies. 
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Richard Cutting 

holding Ground Zero 

flag in Honor Guard, 

honoring those who 

have died since the 

war on terror began. 

GOLD STAR HONORS 

American Legion Riders and 

attendees salute during a 

wreath-laying ceremony for the 

Gold Star Families at the Francis 

Scott Key Post 11 on Sunday. 

Riders from across the state 

participated in the seventh 

annual Maryland Gold Star 

Legacy Run, a motorcycle ride 

that helps bring attention to The 

American Legion Legacy 

Scholarship Foundation. This 

year’s ride stretched over 500 

miles and included over 100 

participants. 
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Local Family has Connection with Club 

The below photo of the Holland family was recently posted on Facebook. Former club member 

and local expert historian John Ashbury provided some additional information regarding the Hol-

lands including pointing out that the Kiwanis Club of Frederick placed a plaque at the site of the 

Holland’s former home. See facing page. 
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Club Events Calendar now Online! 

Looking for upcoming Club activities and events? You can now find a current listing online on 

our club website. Just go to https://www.frederickkiwanis.org and click on the EVENTS link in 

the top menu bar. Below is an example of what you will see. 

This list will be kept current by Sec. Lauri and webmaster Dave Maloney. Contact Lauri for any 

suggested additions, edits or corrections. 

https://www.frederickkiwanis.org
mailto:lauruscut@icloud.com

